












 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Haybridge High School catchment area  
 

During the past 6 months the Parish Council have worked hard to challenge the ongoing 
and persistent rumours that Haybridge High School was planning to remove Romsley 
from its catchment area. These rumours are completely untrue but have been highly 
damaging to our community.  
 

Not only is this a source of great worry to the parents of prospective students, but it has 
also had a detrimental effect on house sales within the Parish and was raised as a 
significant concern by a number of estate agents at the Halesowen Chamber of 
Commerce. Through discussions with the estate agents that serve our area the 
“Haybridge effect” conservatively adds a 10% to 15% premium to house prices in our 
Parish and it can be argued that the cost to our community of these rumours could 
have exceeded £15million*. 
 

The Parish Council has liaised directly with the school and the local estate agents to 
resolve this problem and I can categorically confirm that Haybridge High School have 
no plans whatsoever to change the catchment area. In fact, in recognition of the new 
houses being built in the area, Haybridge will be increasing its intake from 168 to 190 
children the academic year 2016/17.   
 

So that the estate agents can provide clear evidence to prospective buyers we asked 
Haybridge to place a statement on their website which clarifies this position; 
http://www.haybridge.worcs.sch.uk/lower-apply.html. A link to which is available on 
the Parish Council Website. In addition St Kenelm’s School has also issued a letter from 
Haybridge School clarifying this position for its parents. 
 

Sadly, some of these rumours continue to persist and we are working to identify their 
source. However, in the meantime if you encounter these rumours please challenge 
them and direct them to either the Haybridge or Parish Council websites.  
 

I would like to take this opportunity to thank everyone involved in helping to resolve 
this vitally important issue for our community. In particular I would like to thank 
everyone at Haybridge School and especially Rowena Quinlan, the Admissions Officer, 
for all their understanding and support in this matter. 
 

(*Conservatively the Parish has approximately 600 houses with an average house price in the Parish of 
£250K which equates to £150million of total housing stock, 10% of this is the £15million quoted)  
 

Romstock 2016 and the Queens 90th Birthday Celebrations 
 

We are very pleased to announce that Romstock 2016 will be on Saturday June 11th  
 

This year will see the Queen reach her 90th birthday and Romstock is marking this 
event by holding “A Right Royal Romstock”. Expect the usual fantastic line up with 
great music, food and stalls with celebrations going on from 12pm through to 9pm. 
We are even expecting a royal visit when Elvis “the King“ Presley makes a very 
welcome return to the Romstock stage. 
 

On Sunday 12th June we will also be holding a celebration of the Queen’s birthday 
with a tea party in the park. A picnic with refreshments will be included in the 
admission price and we will be entertained by a local choir and a brass band. This 
will be a fabulous family event that will be a really memorable way of celebrating 
the Queen’s birthday with the rest of the community. 
 

Tickets for both events will go on sale in May and will be available at the Village Spa 
shop or on line. This year we will be introducing a significant discount for advanced 
sales as well as a family ticket that covers 2 adults and up to 3 children. We will be 
releasing details of the line up, as well as ticket prices, on the Parish Council website 
once all the arrangements for both days have been finalized which should hopefully 
be in early April. 
 

This year we are looking to introduce sponsorship for Romstock to help cover costs. 
Traditionally Romstock has an attendance of over 1000 people and it always obtains 
good coverage in the local press. If you would like further details about this 
fabulous sponsorship and marketing opportunity for your company, whilst making a 
big contribution to your community, please contact Ruth Mullett (Clerk to the 
Council) on 01562 712050. 
 

 

 

 
Parish Council meetings -
Monday evenings  
Romsley Parish Council will be 
meeting on the following dates at St 
Kenelm's School. 
 

�¾ Monday 14th March 
�¾ Monday 11th April 
�¾ Monday 9th May (AGM) 
�¾ Monday 13th June  
�¾ Monday 11th July 
�¾ Monday 12th September 

 

The meetings are open to all 
residents and commence at 7:00pm. 
The meeting opens with a public 
forum in which any matters can be 
raised with the Council before 
moving on to the main Council 
meeting. This is a good way of 
understanding the business of the 
Council and we would be glad to see 
you there. 
 

Parish Council surgeries - 
Saturday mornings 
We have received a lot of feedback 
from parishioners who want to talk 
to the Parish Council but can’t 
attend the main council meetings 
because of family commitments that 
affect many of us on weekday 
evenings.  To help overcome this 
problem we are going to start 
holding Parish Council surgeries on 
Saturday mornings between 
10:00am and 12:30pm at the 
Romsley Scout Centre. These 
informal sessions will give the 
community more opportunities to 
meet with us. We will be holding 
two surgeries in 2016 on. 
 

�¾ Saturday 23rd April 
�¾ Saturday 1st October 

 

If they prove successful we will look 
to increase the frequency of these in 
2017. Improving links between our 
community and all our elected 
officials is a key objective of the 
Parish Council. So we have invited 
our District Councillors Margaret 
Sherry and Chris Allen-Jones to 
attend the first surgery in April. We 
will be inviting the County Councillor 
Rachel Jenkins to the October 
surgery.  
 

 

 

 

The Parish Council does not endorse any specific 
products, services or providers, including our 

sponsors, which may be mentioned or presented in 
our newsletter, website or other communications. 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 Are you aged between 10 and 18?   
 Do you live in the Parish of Romsley?   
 Are you passionate about your Parish and making it even better 

for the younger generation? 
 

If the answer is yes to any of these questions, then we need you!   
 

Romsley Parish Council is in the process of setting up a Youth Council to 
represent the views of our community’s young people. You will be required 
to attend 1 meeting a month and will work with Parish Councilors and 
other community leaders to make a real difference to the future of your 
Parish. 
If you are interested in becoming a Youth Parish Councilor contact Ruth 
Mullett at clerk@romsleyparishcouncil.gov.uk for an application form 
which you will need to complete and return to the Council by Friday 11th 
March. 

New Parish Council Website is Live 
 

We are pleased to announce that our new 
website is now fully operational. You can visit 
the site at romsleyparishcouncil.gov.uk where 
you will find lots of information about the 
Parish Council and the wider community.  
 

On the site you will be able to access Council 
news, see minutes of our meetings, gain 
updates on key decisions as well as access 
information on our budgets and 
correspondence. We have also included an 
events diary and you can use the site to 
contact the Council and report matters of 
concern. Please have a look and let us know 
what you think. 
 

Romsley Parish Plan – Your Parish, Your Say 
 

 DO YOU WANT YOUR VOICE TO BE HEARD? 
 IS CHANGE COMING TO THE RURAL ENVIRONMENT WE 

CHERISH? 
 DO YOU VALUE YOUR VILLAGE LIFESTYLE AND WANT TO 

PROTECT IT? 
 DO YOU HAVE AN OPINION ON THE SERVICES & 

FACILITIES YOU WANT IN THE FUTURE? 
 

A community-led Parish Plan is your chance to have a say in the issues that 
affect both the present and future of your community. Romsley does not, yet, 
have a plan in place. 
 

WHAT IS A PARISH PLAN? 
 

It is a detailed survey of the Community, carried out by the Community itself. 
It sets out to identify what the Community likes as well as what changes are desirable. 
The Parish Plan represents the views of the Community. 
It establishes a ‘Plan of Action’ for the Parish over the next 5 to 10 years. 
 

WHY DO WE NEED ONE? 
 

It represents the views of the Community and as such, it will provide Romsley with a very influential document, that the 
relevant authorities must take regard of. 
It establishes a rationale for local management. 
The content of a Parish Plan helps to inform the relevant bodies on community matters e.g. service delivery; funding; 
development; planning consultation; land use; utilities. 
 

WHO DO WE NEED TO PRODUCE ONE? 
 

We need members of the Community to volunteer, as much or as little time they can afford to assist in the process. Do you 
have any time, specific interests or skills that you could offer? 
A Steering Group is needed, to drive the process. Whilst the Parish Council will be represented, it is very important that 
members of the Community are actively involved. Are you interested? Can you help? 
 

HOW CAN YOU HAVE A SAY OR GET INVOLVED? 
 

The Parish Council will be holding a public meeting on Saturday February 27th 2016 at Romsley Scout Centre between 
10am and 4pm. This will offer you the opportunity to learn more about community- led Parish Plans and also to record 
any initial thoughts and comments you may have. 
 

You may also have your say or get involved by contacting the Parish Council through the Clerk: Ruth Mullet at 167 
Bromsgrove Road, Hunnington B62 0JU; Tel: 01562 712050; email: clerk@romsleyparishcouncil.gov.uk Please reference the 
Parish Plan in any enquiry. 
 

Any issues raised at this early stage are very important, as they will help inform any future public consultation or 
questionnaire. Your attendance is vital and we would welcome your input. 
 

Further information is available through at romsleyparishcouncil.gov.uk 
 

 


